
 

Scenario: Understanding of LEAN writing principles and AMA style, English language facility, 
ability to integrate data from multiple sources and interpret it clearly, accurately, and 
concisely. 

Using the data in the 5 adverse event tables below, re-write the adverse event summary using 
LEAN writing principles and following the writing style of the AMA Manual of Style and English 
language grammar, spelling, and syntax.  

 

This was a double-blinded, ascending single dose pharmacokinetic study of oral RWJ XXX in 
healthy adult male volunteers. 

 

Brief summary of AEs 

There were not any deaths or serious adverse events reported during this study. Of the 49 
subjects who received active RWJXXX, 34 (69.4%) subjects reported at least one adverse event, 
with a total of 58 adverse events reported. Of the 21 subjects who received placebo, 7 (33.3%) 
reported at least one adverse event, with a total of 13 adverse events reported. Overall, the 
most commonly reported adverse events for all subjects were: hypoesthesia (15.5%), dizziness 
(15.5%), euphoria (14.1%), paresthesia (8.5%), headache (5.6%), mouth dry (4.2%), nausea 
(4.2%), influenza-like symptoms (2.8%), temperature changed sensation (2.8.5), and throat 
tightness (2.8%). There was only a single incidence of all other reported adverse events. Three 
(3) subjects with 3 adverse events (influenza-like symptoms, headache, back pain) required 
treatment with concomitant medication. These medications are listed in Table 10.2.1.  

Although statistical analysis was not performed, there appears to be a dose dependent 
relationship in the number and type of adverse events reported; Table 12.2.2.3 displays the 
number of adverse events that occurred in each dose group. Of the 11 adverse events that 
were described as not related to the study drug, 9 adverse events occurred in the 400 mg or 
lower dose groups. Of the 47 adverse events that were described as possibly related to the 
study drug, 43 adverse events occurred in the 750 mg or higher dose groups. Table 12.2.2.5 
displays the number of adverse events by dose and relationship to study drug. 

The majority (25) of the 43 adverse events described as possibly related to the study drug that 
occurred in the 750 mg dose group or higher were central and peripheral nervous system 
disorders, including dizziness, headache, hypoesthesia, and paresthesia. Additionally, there 
were 10 psychiatric disorder adverse events (agitation, euphoria, and somnolence) and 4 
gastrointestinal system disorder adverse events (mouth dry and nausea) in the group. Statistical 



 

analysis was not performed on these data and therefore the significance of these trends cannot 
be determined.  

Display of adverse events 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


